SCHEDULE OF THE WEEK
NO MASSES UNTIL FRIDAY

Friday-August 13
6:30p Mass Paul Skarvan+/SH

Saturday-August 14

3:30-3:45p Confession/StC

4:00p Mass Parish Family/StC

6:00-6:15p Confession/SH

6:30p Mass Bob & Rosemary Magee+/SH

Sunday-August 15

7:30-7:45a Confession/SH

8:00a Mass M. Joseph Wirth+/SH

10:30a Mass Msgr. Richard Rolwing+/SH

KEEPING IN PRAYER: Please remem-
ber in prayer our friends and family who
cannot be with us due to Covid sickness
and restrictions or have other illnesses
and are in need of our prayers: Kevin
Breesawitz, Agnes Daniels, Tony Giglio,
El Wayne Harris, Jim Quennoz, Mary
Ellen Stroud. Those in skilled care facili-
ties: Jim Dorweiler, Ann Kathka, &
Earlene Moore.

SACRED HEART PARISH
OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART
8/1/2021
Env/Cks: $3760,.00
Plate: 276.00
Maintenance: 1,170.00
BASK: 118.00
Total: $5,324.00

SHARE YOUR CHRISTMAS: Dur-
ing the month of July, 38 tubes of
toothpaste were donated to help with the
Share Your Christmas gift bags. For the
month of August we will be collecting
men’s and women’s deodorant.  The
Christmas box is located in the gathering
space.

CELEBRATING 75 YEARST 1946-2021

WELCOME TO THE SACRED HEART

Welcome & ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA PARISHES!

We are glad that you are here with us today. If you
would like to join our church, or want to know more about our parish, please
call or stop by the parish office at any time, 417-326-5596.

If you have moved into our parish and would like to register, please contact us
at our mailing address or come to the office. Also, if there is a change in your
mailing address or contact information, we appreciate having your current
mailing address and phone numbers.

B

Sacred Heart Catholic Church: 1405 W. Fair Play, Bolivar, MO 65613
417-326-5596

St. Catherine of Siena Mission: P.O. Box 42, Humansville, MO 65674
417-754-8825

The Very Rev. Fr. Scott M. Sunnenberg, Pastor 417-326-8764(rectory phone)
Rev. Mr. James Farrar, Permanent Deacon 417-326-5596 (in office on
Wednesday) jfrrrr77@gmail.com

Mary Rowley, Office Manager 417-326-5596 (office) sheartbolivar@gmail.com

Office Hours: Mon-Fri 8:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 1:00 p.m.-4:00 p.m.
The fourth Wednesday of the month 12:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m.

St. Wenceslaus Cemetery Contact: Jim & Jane Otradovec 417-327-5660

PARISH COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN (Sacred Heart)-meet on the
3rd Monday of each month at 6:00 p.m. in the Immaculate Heart of Mary Room.
Contact Joan Woods, President, 777-1694. (St. Catherine of Siena)-meet on the 2nd
Tuesday of each month after Mass. Contact Alice McIntosh, President, 754-8447.

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: meet the 2nd Wednesday of each month with din-
ner at 6:00 p.m. and meeting at 7:00 p.m. Contact Bob Bowes for information.

SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION:

Reconciliation is available prior to the Masses at 4:00, 6:30, and 8:00 or by
appointment.

Baptism: Please contact the Pastor for a meeting/class.

Marriage: Please contact the Pastor at least six months prior to the wedding
for marriage prep classes.

RCIA Classes: Inquiry classes for adults who are interested in joining the
Catholic church on Tuesday at 6:30 p.m. Contact the Pastor.



HEART TO HEART........by Rev. Scott M. Sunnenberg

Dear Parishioners,

Thank you to all parishioners who have given to support the annual DDF. To date
we have received donations totaling $18,434 from 85 donors, so thank you all. We
are sending a final push to reach our donor goal of 111 so please seriously consider
turning in your card this week. It is always my hope that every parishioner will feel
the need, as well as the blessing, of being part of the ministries of our diocese fund-
ed through DDF.

Thank you to Brenda and Bill for trimming the large topiaries on either side of the
Sacred Heart image at the exterior main entrance. The “haircut” provides a much
sharper frame to the Sacred Heart.

Do you or someone you know have need of some furniture basics...as well as
several laundry appliances? If so, please contact Fr. Scott or Mary to inquire. It’s
our hope that we can bless an individual or family in need through the generosity of
a donor.

With COVID continuing to be an issue in our hospitals and community, please be
advised that masking, while not required in the church at this time, is “certainly
encouraged.” 1If you feel ill for any reason, please do not attend Mass, especially if
coughing or running a fever. Thank you for helping us to help each other. Please
continue to pray for those suffering from COVID and their loved ones.

Please remember that, due to the annual seminarian gathering, the Mass schedule
this coming week is not as normal. Be sure to reference the bulletin before attempt-
ing to come to Mass.

Recently I’ve noticed a seemingly higher level of noise before Mass in the gather-
ing space and immediately after Mass in the church and aisles. I’m not one of those
priests who thinks you should never talk at church. I am one of those priests who
believes there are times for talking, times for quiet and times for listening whenever
we go to Mass. With that in mind, please consider the following suggestions:
Before Mass, talk to God..that is spend a few moments preparing your heart for
worship;

During Mass, allow God to talk to you..through the Liturgy of the Word and the
Liturgy of the Sacrament as well as the prayers and music;

After Mass, talk to one another.. but don’t forget to spend a moment giving
thanks for All we have just received. Please avoid the temptation to converse in the
pews and aisles, especially when others may wish to give thanks. It’s always good
to see one another and catch up. We are blessed with a large gathering space for
this to happen.

Through the Hearts of Jesus, Mary & Joseph,

Fr. Scott

ROSARY ON SUNDAY: For anyone interested the rosary is prayed every Sunday
morning in church beginning at 7:30 a.m. If you would be interested in leading it at any
time, please contact LuAnn Schinault, 422-4825.

LEBANON PARISH RUMMAGE SALE: St. Francis de Sales Parish in Lebanon
is having their Annual Rummage Sale on Friday, August 20th, from 7:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m.
and Saturday, August 21st, from 7:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. That’s two days to find that treas-
ure! Clothes, household items, books, toys, furniture, décor and much more. The ad-
dress is 345 Grand Avenue, Lebanon, at The Family Center located on the St. Francis
de Sales Parish property.

ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA MISSION

REMEMBERING IN PRAYER:
Please remember those in our parish @
who are sick and are unable to be with

us especially: Robert Agee, Myrna Bressner,
Clara Clements, Kelly Conger, Jan & Ken
Holmes, Ann Kathka, Ken & Sue Molzahn,
Annette Petrone. If you need to call for
prayers, please call Alice 754-8447, Paula 754-
8067 or Fr. Scott 326-8764.

THANK YOU: I want to thank everyone at
St. Catherine who donated to the DDF. We
exceeded our goal for the second year!
We could not have done this without your help.
Thank you, Alice McIntosh

OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ ST. CATHERINE
8/1/2021

Env./Loose Checks:
Plate:
Total:

$820.00
135.00
$955.00

ST. CATHERINE PROJECTS

WE ARE NOT COLLECTING INK
CARTRIDGES ANY LONGER.

SPONSOR CHILD: Please help support
Venelisha Teresa Anthony. FEach month we
send her $22.

UPC Labels: Our parish is collecting UPC
labels from Best Choice.

BIRTHDAY CARDS: We are collecting
NEW birthday cards for our veterans.

POP CANS: We are collecting pop cans to
recycle. Please help by saving them and
bringing them to S7. CATHERINE’S.

POP TOPS: We are collecting the tabs off
of pop cans. We continue to save these and
turn them in.



